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The District School Board of Indian River County met on April 23, 2019, at 1:01 p.m.  The 
Superintendent’s Workshop was held in the Joe N. Idlette, Jr. Teacher Education Center located 
in the School District Office at the J.A. Thompson Administrative Center located at 6500 – 57th 
Street, Vero Beach, Florida 32967.  District School Board Members attending were:  Chairman 
Laura Zorc, and Vice Chairman Tiffany M. Justice.  Along with Board Members:  Teri Barenborg, 
Jacqueline Rosario, and Dr. Mara Schiff were present.    Dr. Mark J. Rendell, Superintendent of 
Schools; and Suzanne D’Agresta, School Board Attorney, were also present.     

Superintendent’s Workshop Minutes 
 

I. Meeting was called to order by Chairman Zorc at 1:00 p.m. 
 

II. Purpose of the Meeting  
Chairman Zorc recognized Dr. Rendell.  Dr. Rendell reviewed the presentations that 
were going to be covered today at the workshop.  He also explained the workshop was 
for information only. 
 

III. PRESENTATIONS 
1) Mental Health Updates 

Dr. Rendell introduced Ms. Heather Clark, Director of ESE, and Dr. Sharon Packard, 
Coordinator of Psychiatric Services.  He turned the meeting over to Ms. Clark and Dr. 
Packard.  They shared a PowerPoint presentation with the Board members and 
audience.   The Board Members questions were all answered.  The presenters were 
thanked for all of what they do and for bringing this forward to the Board. 

 
Mrs. Zorc called for a recess at 1:58 p.m. for a five-minute break.   She reconvened the meeting 
at 2:04 p.m. 
 

2) PBIS Implementation and Data 
Dr. Rendell introduced Mrs. Pamela Dampier, Assistant Superintendent of Curriculum 
and Instruction; Ms. Heather Clark, Director of ESE; and Ms. Jessica Rojas, Program 
Specialist.  He then turned the workshop over to Mrs. Dampier.  Mrs. Dampier, Ms. 
Clark, and Ms. Rojas reviewed their PowerPoint presentation with the Board 
Members and audience.  Board Members had questions as they proceeded through 
the presentation.  All of the questions were answered.   
Mrs. Zorc excused herself at 3:12 p.m. and turned the workshop over to Mrs. Justice.  
They continued with the presentation.  There was much discussion on the data.  The 
Board Members thanked the presenters to putting this together. 

 
Mrs. Justice called for a five-minute break at 3:24 p.m.  She reconvened the meeting at 3:29 p.m. 
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3) Athletic Coaching Procedures 
Dr. Rendell introduced Dr. Kathrine Pierandozzi, Executive Director of Secondary 
Education; John Coppola, Physical Education Instructor for Storm Grove Middle 
School; and Leonard Jankowski, Athletic Director for Vero Beach High School.  Dr. 
Pierandozzi prefaced the presentation with the PowerPoint presentation on Athletic 
Coaching Procedures.  Both coaches reviewed their hiring processes along with the 
State Statute of the certifications.  The questions presented by the Board Members 
were all answered.  They were thanked for their presentation.   

 
IV. ADJOURNMENT – Vice Chairman Justice  

Meeting adjourned at approximately 4:06 p.m. 


